From: <u>Catherine Judkins</u>
To: <u>Sunnica Energy Farm</u>

Subject: Response to latest submissions regarding the Sunnica Energy Farm

Date: 11 September 2023 13:52:52

Dear Case Team

I have received the below letter from Mrs Linda Dunbavin. I helped her with her registration as an Interested Party. She thinks her ID number is 20030506 but isn't sure.

As she hasn't got an email account, she asked me to type her note into an email and send to Mr Wheadon.

Please can you pass her comments on?

Many thanks, Catherine

For the attention of Mr Wheadon

Dear Mr Wheadon.

I am writing following your request for comments to the latest responses put in by Sunnica Ltd.

I strongly object to this scheme which would have a devastating effect on me and my family who have enjoyed living here for generations, as well as on our local communities and on our countryside.

I have already made comments during the examination process about the plane crash site in Isleham (some of these sent via our Parish Council) about how strongly I feel that the site should not be developed. As I have said previously, I had two sisters and cousins in the primary school at the time of the crash and we all remember it well. We all believe that the site is sacred and should be kept as it is in memory of the crew who so bravely gave their lives to avoid further loss of life in the village. My life would have been very different if they hadn't done this and I will always be grateful to them and I think about them a lot. I have said before that my grandfather attended the site and saw body parts and aircraft pieces scattered far and wide. I don't consider the small patch that Sunnica say they will exclude from solar panels as being the crash site. The entire field was affected and I often go and look out over the open field and remember this tragedy.

Just because the JCCC has issued a licence to Sunnica (which I understand is to do with protecting military remains) it doesn't mean to say that the site should be developed. The JCCC does not consider the feelings of local people about site developments.

As you will have heard before and throughout the examination, the people of Isleham and the families of the crew who gave their lives do not want this site to be closed off and hidden, drill piled into and covered with solar panels. It should be preserved as it is, out of respect for those who lay there.

Yours sincerely

Mrs Linda Dunbavin